August 12, 2015
Regular Meeting – Council Chambers

Millersburg, Pennsylvania

Call to Order – President Dietz called the Council meeting to order at 7:02PM with Cl’ms Breach, Ibberson, Paden and Wolfe present.  Mayor Ibberson, Manager McGann and Secretary Jackson were also present.   The invocation was given by President Dietz, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.  
Guests – Harry Bricker III, Rick Armermann, Dan Gray, Sue and John Fulkroad, Rita Ruch, Steve Quigley, Todd Shaffer, Kim and Aaron Schlegel (arrived at 7:40PM).
Approval of Minutes – Motion by Cl’m Wolfe, seconded by Cl’m Ibberson to approve the minutes from the July 8 and July 15, 2015 meetings as presented.  Motion carried.

Public Comment 
Dan Gray and Rita Ruch – Mr. Gray and Ms. Ruch presented a proposal to hold the Millersburg American Legion Fall Classic antique car show.  The event would be on October 3, 2015 from 8AM to 4PM.  They reported that Ken Paul with WQLV has given approval to hold the event the same day as the Cider and Wine Tasting event.  They proposed closing off the Borough right-of-way through the Legion parking lot as well as portions of River Street.  President Dietz advised that Council will need a layout of the show, traffic flow and traffic control plans, parking provisions, use of constables and fire police, event insurance, vendor fees, etc.  They are to bring this information to the August 26 Committee meeting for further review.  Ken Paul is to attend also.   Mr. Gray, Ms. Ruch and Mr. and Mrs. Fulkroad then left the meeting.
Rick Armermann – Mr. Armermann attended representing the Millersburg Area Ambulance Association.  He provided information packets on Naloxone, an overdose resuscitative drug.  Mr. Armermann reported that the MAAA will not be using it due to liability issues.  Mr. Armermann offered assistance to the Police and/or Council via education.  Mayor Ibberson responded that the Police will be appropriately trained, should the Borough decide to have the drug available.  Council has questions regarding liability, should the Borough use, or decline to use this drug.  Mr. Armermann then left the meeting.

Harry Bricker III – Mr. Bricker reported high weeds at 632 Church Street.  Manager McGann responded that this is being addressed.  Mr. Bricker also questioned whether or not there are permits in place for 765 Church Street and was advised that yes, there are.    
Steve Quigley – Mr. Quigley, Ned Smith Center Director, reported that they are again applying for a Gaming Grant for a utility vehicle and a stretcher insert and requested the Borough’s support as co-applicant.  Motion by Cl’m Wolfe, seconded by Cl’m Paden to approve the request to support the Ned Smith Center’s Gaming Grant and to have Manager McGann prepare the appropriate letter.  Motion carried.
Kim & Aaron Schlegel – Mr. and Mrs. Schlegel attended to give an update on their property at 444 Market Street.  Council had previously suspended a citation to allow them time to address the violations.  Mrs. Schlegel reported that they have cut weeds, removed a shed and rebuilt a structure.  They have not yet erected a pool barrier but they are working on it.  Council asked that the tires be moved to a location where they are not visible from the street.  Manager McGann is to inspect vegetation on the property on August 26 and the matter will be revisited at the September 9th meeting for Council action.  Mr. and Mrs. Schlegel then left the meeting.
Bid Opening for Disposition of 1990 Backhoe – Secretary Jackson reported that we received three bids for the backhoe.  The bids were recorded as: Ron Hines, Shickshinny PA $9,184.90; Gaudino Brothers, Freedom PA $1,680.00; Todd Shaffer, Millersburg PA $3,563.00.  Motion by Cl’m Ibberson, seconded by Cl’m Paden to accept the bid from Mr. Hines for $9,184.90.  Motion carried.  President Dietz directed Secretary Jackson to contact Mr. Hines with the results and to request a certified check as payment.  Mr. Shaffer then left the meeting.
Bid Opening for Surplus Borough Equipment – Manager McGann reported that there were no bids received.

1986 Chevy Pick-Up – Cl’m Wolfe corrected misinformation reported at last month’s Council meeting and stated that the truck is insured at an annual cost of $642 and questioned whether or not the insurance has been cancelled.  Manager McGann reported that it has not been cancelled.  President Dietz directed Manager McGann to cancel the coverage.
Financial Reports – Motion by Cl’m Wolfe, seconded by Cl’m Ibberson to approve the Financial Report as presented.  Motion carried.  Motion by Cl’m Breach, seconded by Cl'm Paden to approve the Check Detail Report as presented.  Motion carried with yes votes from Cl’ms Breach, Dietz, Ibberson, Paden and Wolfe.
Committee Reports
Employee Relations – Chairman Wolfe had nothing to report.
Additional Duty for Employee Paul Martz, Jr.  – Manager McGann requested authorization to add emptying the dehumidifier at the Daniel Miller House on a daily basis to Mr. Martz’s duties and estimated the additional time required to be just a few minutes.  Mr. Martz has agreed to take care of this.  Motion by Cl’m Paden, seconded by Cl’m Wolfe to add this duty to Mr. Martz’s list.  Motion carried with yes votes from Cl’ms Breach, Dietz, Ibberson, Paden and Wolfe.

Finance and Risk Management 
Disposition of Mid Penn Bank Certificate of Deposit – Council reviewed current renewal rates from Mid Penn, Riverview and Susquehanna Banks as provided by Secretary Jackson.  Manager McGann reported  unbudgeted expenses of police arbitration, at $15,000 to date, which has already been paid; the Nazztech invoice at $1,755; and Eastern Industries quote for $4,950 to address the Pine Street sinkhole.  Motion by Cl’m Wolfe, seconded by Cl'm Ibberson to redeem the certificate of deposit and put $6,705 aside in the general fund checking account to cover the Nazztech and Eastern Industries expenses and to reinvest the remainder of the proceeds in a 3-month certificate of deposit at Mid Penn Bank for a .20APY.  Motion carried with yes votes from Cl’ms Breach, Dietz, Ibberson, Paden and Wolfe.

Seal Trust Update – As administrator of the Trust, Mid Penn Bank is requesting a court ruling to provide clarification regarding how the money is transferred to the Borough and how the Borough is to use the funds.  Solicitor Kerwin will attend the hearing as well as Cl’m Ibberson and Manager McGann. 
Police Arbitration Update – President Dietz announced that Solicitor Kerwin advised that the arbitration panel will have its first session on August 31 and Council will be updated afterwards.

Deibler, Straub & Troutman Insurance Proposal – Council discussed Nathan Troutman’s presentation which was given at the July 22 Committee meetings.  President Dietz directed Secretary to contact EMC to ask if they deal directly with municipalities without a broker’s involvement and to ask if our premium would remain unchanged if we changed brokers.  The matter was then tabled.   Mr. Bricker left the meeting.
Parks and Recreation 
Facility Use Agreement – Teeners Baseball Fall League – The organization requests the use of MYO field from August 13 to October 31, 2015 for practices and games.  Motion by Cl’m Ibberson, seconded by Cl’m Paden to waive the user fee and to tentatively approve the agreement as long as the applicant agrees to not hold any Sunday evening activities due to the Fall Healthy Kids’ Running Series.  Motion carried.
Facility Use Agreement – WQLV Cider & Wine Tasting – The applicant requests the use of MYO and Riverfront Parks and the Swinging Bridge on October 3, 2015 from 11AM to 8PM.  The user fee was set at $750.  Secretary Jackson reported that the appropriate certificates of insurance have not yet been received.  Manager McGann reported that they will be using the same security plan as was used for the Wine Festival.  Motion by Cl’m Wolfe, seconded by Cl’m Ibberson to approve the agreement.  Motion carried. 
Riverfront Park Update – Manager McGann reported that Dauphin Precision Tool has finished the soil remediation in Riverfront Park.  McGann will now submit the quote for the walkway repair to them.

Streets 
Borough Resolution No. 15-10 – This resolution restricts parking on both sides of the 500 block of Market Street on an experimental basis.  Motion by Cl’m Ibberson, seconded by Cl’m Paden to approve Borough Resolution No. 15-10.  Motion carried.
Sidewalk Issue – 358 Market Street – Property owner Debrah Wire had her sidewalk repaired recently and has approached the Borough asking for half of the cost to be reimbursed to her.  The sidewalk was eroded, due with a likely probability to the Borough snowplow damaging the curb which allowed water to get under the concrete and caused it to deteriorate.  Motion by Cl’m Paden, seconded by Cl’m Ibberson to reimburse Ms. Wire $924, which represents one-half of the repair invoice.    Motion carried with yes votes from Clm’s Breach, Dietz, Ibberson, Paden and Wolfe.

NazzTech Service LLC Invoice – Boyd Street – Motion by Cl’m Wolfe, seconded by Cl’m Ibberson to pay the NazzTech invoice of $1,755 from the money from the Mid Penn Bank certificate of deposit coming due.  Motion carried with yes votes from Cl’ms Breach, Dietz, Ibberson, Paden and Wolfe.

President Dietz called an executive session at 9:15PM for personnel reasons.  The meeting was called back into regular session at 9:25PM.
Eastern Industries Quote for Pine Street Project – Eastern provided a quote for $4,950 for a cast in place inlet and grate to repair the Pine Street sinkhole.  Motion by Cl’m Ibberson, seconded by Cl’m Breach to accept Eastern Industries’ quote of $4,950 for the repair project.  Motion carried with yes votes from Cl’ms Breach, Dietz, Ibberson, Paden and Wolfe.

Economic Development – No report.
Mayor’s Report – Mayor Ibberson and Council discussed the use of Naloxone. President Dietz directed Secretary Jackson to make additional copies of Mr. Armermann’s information packet for distribution to all Cl’ms.   
Manager’s Report – All Cl’ms received written monthly report.  Manager McGann gave a brief report on the Floodplain Management course he is currently attending.  McGann stated that while our current ordinance is adequate it can be amended to make it more restrictive if Council so desires. 
Unfinished Business

Brinjac Engineering Invoices – State Street Storm Sewer Project – Motion by Cl’m Wolfe, seconded by Cl’m Paden to forward Brinjac’s invoice for $10,600 to Dauphin County for payment.  Motion carried.  
BL Companies Invoice – Millersburg Ferry Boat Association Gaming Grant – Motion by Cl’m Wolfe, seconded by Cl’m Paden to approve forwarding BL Companies’ invoice for $123.47 to Dauphin County for payment.  Motion carried.
New Business
Appointment of Citizen Representative to Committees – Under Council direction, John Hoffman has been invited to serve on any of the standing Committees as a citizen representative and has expressed interest in serving on the Parks and Rec., Streets and Public Safety Committees.  Motion by Cl’m Wolfe, seconded by Cl’m Breach to appoint John Hoffman to the Parks and Rec., Streets and Public Safety Committees.  Motion carried. 
Councilwoman Breach Assignments – President Dietz assigned Cl’m Breach to chair the Property Committee and serve on  the Employee Relations and Public Safety Committees.
Dauphin County Conservation District Gypsy Moth Spraying – Manager McGann explained to the Council that we must formally ask to be included in the program in order for any locations within the Borough to be treated.  MYO Park and the Polk property at the Medical Center have been identified as possible sites for spraying.  Motion by Cl’m Paden, seconded by Cl’m Ibberson to request to be part of the 2016 Gypsy Moth Suppression Program.  Motion carried.
Communications – All communications were made available to Cl'ms.  There was nothing requiring Council action.  Manager McGann reported that there is one Borough property scheduled for a hearing in front of the Dauphin County Board of Appeals.  Following discussion, Council agreed to not contest the appeal.  
Organization Reports
Upper Dauphin COG – There was no meeting.

Millersburg Planning Commission – Manager McGann reported that they continue to work on the zoning ordinance draft.  McGann was directed to request copies of the draft from Andrew Bomberger, with Tri-County Regional Planning Commission.  

Millersburg Fire Company – Mayor Ibberson reported that the Fire Company will be applying for a Gaming Grant for funds to change the fire hydrants threads and new hoses and will be requesting a letter of support from the Borough.  Additionally, the training classes have a full schedule.
Millersburg Area Authority – President Dietz referred Cl’ms to their meeting minutes.  

Dauphin County Tax Collection Committee – Secretary Jackson had nothing to report.  They will meet next month.
Property Maintenance Ordinance Committee – President Dietz reported that Council will be reviewing the draft.
Millersburg Ferry Boat Association – Manager McGann reported that they will meet tomorrow. 
Next Meetings – President Dietz announced that the next meeting will be August 19 at 7:00PM to work on the Employee Manual.  Committee meetings will be on August 26 at 7:00PM.
The meeting was recessed to the call of the Chair at 10:02PM.
Respectfully submitted,
Ann Bowman Jackson
Borough Secretary
August 19, 2015

Council Chambers

Millersburg, Pennsylvania
Call to Order – President Dietz reconvened the Council meeting on Wednesday, Aug. 19, 2015 at 7:07 p.m. with Cl’ms Breach, Ibberson, Paden and Wolfe present.  Mayor Ibberson and Manager McGann were also present.  

Police Department Purchases 
Mayor Ibberson requested that Council authorize the transfer of $3,500 from the “Part-Time Police Wage” line item (410.120) to the Computer Expense line item (410.240). Mayor Ibberson presented the Council with a proposed list of items to be purchased as a result of the transfer of funds. These items would allow the department to better track evidence from criminal cases via a bar code. In addition, the purchases would include a printer and scanner for each cruiser. This would allow officers to type (rather than write) citations, print them out and upload them to the police department server. Once that system is installed, the department may be able to acquire free software from the state police that would allow the citations to be sent to the district judge’s office in Elizabethville electronically. This would cut down on time and mileage to drop off physical paper citations. Motion by Cl’m Ibberson, seconded by Cl’m Paden to approve both the transfer of $3,500 in the budget and to approve the purchases. Motion carried with yes votes from Cl’ms Breach, Ibberson, Paden, Dietz and Wolfe. 

Harrisburg-Hershey Visitor’s Bureau

President Dietz requested the expenditure of $200 from the “Marketing/Tourism” line item (463.100) to renew the Borough’s community partnership with the Harrisburg-Hershey Visitor’s Bureau for 2016. This is a resource for local businesses to be listed in the Bureau’s print and online tourism promotion literature.  Motion by Cl’m Paden, seconded by Cl’m Wolfe to approve the expenditure. Motion carried with yes votes from Cl’ms Breach, Ibberson, Paden, Dietz and Wolfe. Mayor Ibberson then left the meeting.

Executive Session

President Dietz called an executive session for personnel matters at 7:20 p.m. The purpose of the executive session was to continue work on revisions to the employee manual. The meeting was called back into regular session at 9:44 p.m.

Motion by Cl’m Ibberson, seconded by Cl’m Paden to adjourn the meeting at 9:45 p.m. Motion carried.

Respectfully submitted,

Christopher M. McGann

Borough Manager
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